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April 19, 2019 

Greetings Family and Friends! 

HAPPY EASTER to you and your family! May the risen Christ 

continue to bring you love, joy, and endless blessings!!  

Through your faithful prayers and support for God’s work, He 

continues to do amazingly at Home of Grace Ministry during 

our 47 day journey in Cambodia. Praise the Lord! We have 

returned home safely on April 10
th

. Sometimes the travel can 

be very tiring and exhausting for us because of the distance 

and time difference. In spite of it all, we are truly grateful the 

Lord continues to bless us with great strength and He is still 

using us in many wonderful ways to honor Him for His glory! 

During Spring break, we had a wonderful group of young 

people and adults from First Baptist Church in Broken 

Arrow, Oklahoma join us to share God’s love and the 
light of Jesus to His people. The team was such a great 

help with our VBS program. They provided the lessons, 

games, food, and most importantly their reflection of 

love and care for Jesus to the children. They were 

inspirational to us and to the children. Home of Grace 

children helped prepared the VBS 3 days ahead and also 

lead the program by singing and sharing their 

testimonies of faith. It was a day that brought so much 

blessing and a learning experience to all the children 

that entered the gate to Home of Grace that day! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Home of Grace along with the team from First Baptist Church successfully fed over 600 hungry children 

during the VBS program. We were so eager to distribute each child a bag full of goodies. To see their face 

light up with such joy warmed our hearts knowing they will have dental supplies for their beautiful smiles 
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and to prevent the possibility of painful dental problems. We believe the power of education and what it can 

do to change a child’s life, so the children also received school supplies to encourage them in their studies. 

What a blessing it is to see the compassion in the hearts of the team from FBCA to dedicate not only their 

spring break, but their life to sharing God’s love with the children during VBS. The team also reflected the 

light of God shined onto them for the people and children in remote areas. They’ve never fail to display the 

compassion they have to helping others! We give thanks to the Lord for FBCA church and to their parents for 

allowing them to join with us and be a part of God’s mission. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We had the privilege of sharing the gospel to different villages. We witnessed over 121 people come 

forward and profess Lord Jesus as their Savior! We praise to God for each one of them as they continue to 

trust in Him and in any circumstances. We pray they will continue to walk by faith and live in true. We are so 

grateful for the opportunity to witness the power of God’s grace, pulling people out of darkness, and 

bringing them to the family of God to join the kingdom of light so they can experience God’s love and care! 

On our last trip, we saw many who prayed for their 

salvation and waited in line to be baptized during Christmas 

because time 

wasn’t 
permitted, we 

are thankful for 

those that 

faithfully 

dedicated to 

trusting the Lord 

and making the 

long journey 

back to Home of 

Grace so they could join together for their public profession of 

faith. Together there were 123 that got baptized that sunny day! What a marvelous time for God’s glory for 

His precious people to life up His name!! 
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Home of Grace saw so many people from different villages come to a place people call Jesus’s land. The 

place people saw love and mercy for the abandoned children, care for the broken hearted families, a place 

they knew hunger was fed. Words cannot express all, but a picture can tell a thousand words of what God 

does through Home of Grace Ministry through the years to transform many lives! 

Each day we were spending time in Cambodia with the children 

of Home of Grace, we gave thanks to the Lord and to those that 

also joined us in prayers and given to help us raise these 

children. They continue to demonstrate tenderness toward the 

kingdom of God, and we strongly believe He has a special plan 

for them because every trip we witnessed their obedience to 

the Lord and the love and care for one another. Their 

confidences to share their testimonies every chance they get, 

they proudly do it knowing it meant standing in front of 

hundreds and thousands of people. We aren’t only raising the 

children, but we are also raising them for many generations 

ahead for Christ, and knowing that they will spread the love of 

Jesus to the communities in the nation of Cambodia!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

We thank the Lord for His hand of blessing upon Home 

of Grace Ministry through you. He has been so rich in 

merciful to Home of Grace, and we are incredibly 

thankful for you to partner with us to reach Cambodia 

with the Gospel of Christ, and making it possible for 

us to be in the field through your faithful prayers 

and financial support. We are together with Christ. 

As we seek to follow God’s leading in each step, we 

pray that you will do the same. We have come thus 

far together by the grace of God, and there are still 

great needs to continue to glorify His name! 

Blessing of Easter to you and your family, 

 

   Henry & Neri Tran 


